Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee - 26th November, 2007


LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Mesne Lea Primary School

Henniker Street

Walkden

26th November, 2007

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Sylvia Phillips - St. Paul's Peel Parish Community Hall - in the Chair

Councillors Vincent Devine, Iain Lindley, Bernard Pennington, Alice Smyth and Les Turner



Betty Houghton
} Cawdor Street Allotments Association



Mike Houghton
}




Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust




Aled Owen - Walkden High School




Mavis Bonney - St. Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall




Ida Seddon - Elected Governor NHS




Cath Hamilton
} Kenyon Residents’ Association




Joan Schofield
}


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:




N. Turner - Walkden South Conservative Party




Ailsa Cranna - Salford Advertiser




Arthur Bull 

} Local Resident




David Elliott

}




Joan Senior

}




John Senior

}




L. Buxton

}




R.T. Rigby

}




K. Rigby

}




M. Hogg

}




M. Clownes

}




P. Brabazone
}




C. Lilley

}




T. Eden

}




Josie Browne
}




K. Brierley

}


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Anne Williams - Area Co-ordinator - Strategic Director of Community



Health and Social Care




Anton Schultz - Assistant Neighbourhood Manager




Vinny Nash - Neighbourhood Manager 




Marie Johnson - Neighbourhood Development Officer




Chris Tucker - Community Development Worker




Teresa Duncan 
} Greater Manchester Police




Lynn Nicholls
}




Annie Surtees - Assistant Principal, Ranger Services




Glenis Harrison - Salford Youth Service




Brian Wroe - Assistant Director (Community Services)




Jay Brennan - CHDW - Health Improvement Team




Mike Hall - Assistant Director (Resources)




Nikki Park - Senior Committee Officer

52.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS
The Chair welcomed all those present, and referred to the guidance notes which established the protocol for agenda setting, and conduct expected in relation to Community Committee meetings.
The Chair also welcomed Vinny Nash, the new Neighbourhood Manager for Little Hulton and Walkden, to his first meeting of the Community Committee.

53.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Barbara Miller and Pat Ryan, and Andy Sutcliffe and Jennifer Reynolds.

54.
CALL FOR COMMUNITY ISSUES
Ida Seddon indicated that photographs displaying the work that was currently ongoing at Hope Hospital would be circulated at the next meeting of the Community Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

55.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 24th September, 2007, be approved as a correct record.

56.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 37(a) - Walkden District Centre
Anton Schultz reported that with regard to (a) timescales for the introduction of enforcement measures on Smith Street, whilst Urban Vision had agreed to paint the double yellow lines, this could not be carried out until the resurfacing work had been undertaken, however surfacing work and signage was complete and line painting was due to commence on the 27th November, (b) the highway entrance off the A6, a section 278 agreement was in place to fund improvements, however, this was still under negotiation, and (c) the implementation of pay and display on Bolton Road car park, Urban Vision had not received any new information with regard to parking arrangements, or pay and display schemes, as the site was privately owned, therefore, further details were awaited from the landowners.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b)
Minute 38 - Meeting of Venues
Anton Schultz reported that the purchase of a microphone/p.a. system had been approved by Members of the Budget Sub-Group, therefore, equipment should be available prior to the next meeting of the Community Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

57.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP - 25TH OCTOBER, 2007

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group, held on 25th October, 2007, be noted.

58.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 28 - Neighbourhood Partnership Board
Anton Schultz reported that changes to the neighbourhood management structure were being implemented across the City, and Neighbourhood Partnership Boards were being established, involving senior officers, the Chair and Deputy Chair of the Community Committees, and local Councillors.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Minute 34 - Community Committee - 26th November, 2007 - Agenda Setting Sub-Group

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that (a) it had been agreed that an Agenda Setting Sub-Group be established, involving the Chair, Deputy Chair and the Neighbourhood Manager, and (b) guidelines on agenda setting had been approved by this Group, a copy of which had been circulated with the agenda.

59.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN HIGHWAYS DEVOLVED BUDGET AND ROAD SAFETY SUB-GROUP HELD ON 8TH NOVEMBER, 2007

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Highways Devolved Budget and Road Safety Sub-Group, held on 8th November, 2007, be noted.

60.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 4 - Update on Devolved Highway Schemes Approved in 2006/07/ 


Identified in 2007/08
Anton Schultz provided an update with regard to the schemes which had been identified as projects to be funded using the Devolved Highways Budget, and indicated that the proposals for the Walkden Road/Memorial Road roundabout had been referred to the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group for consideration.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b)
Minute 8 - Road Safety Training
Anton Schultz reported that the road safety training would be held on 28th November, 2007, and anyone interested in attending should contact the Neighbourhood Management Team.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT it be noted that Josie Browne had expressed an interest in attending the road safety training.

61.
CRIME AND ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR - UPDATE

Teresa Duncan provided an update in relation to crime and anti-social behaviour issues in the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee area, which focused on the following key topics:-
· Crime statistics from 1st October, to 26th November, 2007, compared with the previous year, had highlighted significant reductions.

· Juvenile nuisance - current hotspot areas (Hilton Lane, Old Lane, Whittle Street).

· There had been a number of successful operations undertaken, and this had contributed to the reduction in the crime statistics.
· Operation Merengo.

· Operation Christmas.

Reference was made to (a) Police Community Support Officers not having powers of arrest, and whether procedures were in place, to ensure that there would be a speedy response from Police Officers, to reported incidents, (b) Bonfire Night, and the reduction in anti-social behaviour/injuries, (c) concerns expressed with regard to the City Council not responding to complaints with regard to fly tipping, (d) concerns expressed with regard to the lack of co-operation from officers at the monitoring station, and (e) concerns with regard to difficulties which may be experienced using the new recycling bins.

Teresa Duncan reported that (i) Police Community Support Officers were all trained and aware of procedures if they required assistance from Police Officers, (ii) work had been undertaken prior to Halloween and Bonfire Night which had been successful, and this had contributed to the reduction in the number of incidents, and (iii) the concerns in relation to the lack of co-operation from officers at the monitoring station would be investigated.

Councillor Alice Smyth referred to the concerns expressed with regard to fly tipping, and indicated that officers within the Environment Directorate did respond to complaints received, however, it was often found that rubbish continued to be dumped on the site following its removal.

Anton Schultz reported that (a) the Anti-Social Behaviour Action Plan which had been developed earlier in the year was progressing well and most of the objectives were on target, (b) further information with regard to the effectiveness of the CCTV cameras would be provided at future meetings of the Community Committee, and (c) with regard to the new recycling bins, information would be circulated to all residents, and advice could be sought from the Waste Awareness Officer, and those who currently received assistance with the collection of their bins would continue to do so.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT Teresa Duncan be thanked for all the hard work which had been undertaken resulting in a reduction in the crime statistics.



(3) THAT the concerns expressed with regard to the monitoring station be investigated.

62.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Sports Development
Marie Johnson (a) provided an update on the successful half term activities which had been provided by Danielle Morecroft, and (b) reported that a considerable amount of work had been undertaken to engage young women in sport, and a new netball course had been established.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted; and that Danielle Morecroft be congratulated on the success of the half term activities.

(b)
Youth Services
Glenis Harrison provided an update in relation to the current youth activities in the area with specific reference to the following:-

· Youth Service provided seven days per week.

· Detached Work.

· Safer Stronger Communities Fund.

· Detached work on Peel and Kenyon Estates.

· Activities provided during the school holidays.

· Drama Projects.

· Further detached work on Peel and Kenyon Estates, linked with the employability project.

· Programme of activities to be produced for February and Easter school holidays.

· Teenage pregnancy and drug misuse - project work.

· Young people involved in Lowry walkabout.

· Programme of work involving schools.

· Duke of Edinburgh Award.

· Social Education Programmes.
· Project work involving the Pupil Referral Unit.

Ida Seddon reported that a letter had been sent to the Salford Advertiser to request whether the large area of land at Walkden Precinct could be used as a roller skating rink.

Councillor Alice Smyth reported that there would be an ice rink provided outside the Civic Centre in Swinton, over the Christmas holidays.

Josie Browne reported that there would be a Disabled Young Peoples Forum on 27th November, 2007, at Eccles College, from 10.00 a.m. till 2.00 p.m.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted; and that Glenis Harrison be thanked for the valuable work being undertaken in the area.

63.
PEEL PARK MASTERPLAN - UPDATE
Annie Surtees provided an update with regard to the Peel Park Masterplan, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Installation of disabled access points - work to commence in December, 2007.

· New pavilion - work to commence in December, 2007, with a completion date of May, 2008.

· Rangers post.

· Bowling green fence to be erected by end of March, 2008.

· Shelter for bowlers - insufficient funding available at present.

· Drainage on site - soil samples taken which identified layers of clay, and it was hoped that work would commence in May, 2008.

Concerns were expressed with regard to Parr Fold Park, as it had been identified that there were a number of lights which were not working.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Annie Surtees be thanked for the information provided.



(2) THAT the concerns raised with regard to the lighting at Parr Fold Park be investigated.

64.
RANGER SERVICE: RECENT AND PLANNED ACTIVITY
Annie Surtees submitted a report containing details of (a) current work being undertaken in the Little Hulton and Walkden area, (b) planned activity for the future, and (c) the project relating to the Roe Green loopline, which had been funded by the Salford West Regeneration Partnership, to improve access, entrance ways and signage, and to promote the loopline as a resource and link to other areas for events and activities.
Reference was made to (i) clean-up projects involving young people, (ii) the next stage of improvements to the loopline, as it was hoped that Urban Vision would undertake all the work required, (iii) the provision of a BMX track, and whether there were any proposals for one to be established in the area, and (iv) the gateway to green spaces, and whether the loss of the green space for the provision of the new Walkden High School had been considered.

Marie Johnson reported that there had been some damage to the loopline, and issues of concern had been highlighted which would be addressed in the near future.

Glenis Harrison reported that there was a group of young people who were actually involved in investigating the possible provision of a BMX track in the area.

Annie Surtees reported that (a) clean-up projects were being looked at, (b) the provision of a BMX track in the area was an issue which was discussed on a regular basis, however, due to the amount of space needed, it was difficult to pursue, but any opportunities would be explored, and (c) the document circulated referred to green spaces, however, the area which related to Walkden High School was a planning issue, and would therefore need to be considered as part of that process.

RESOLVED:
THAT Annie Surtees be thanked for the information provided.

65.
DRAFT COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN FOR 2008/09
Anton Schultz reported on the draft Community Action Plan for Little Hulton and Walkden for April, 2008 to March, 2009, which detailed objectives/priorities for action, and indicated that the document had been circulated to all directorates/partners for comments, and for them to identify appropriate resources.

The Area Co-ordinator indicated that there was a need to ensure that abbreviations were not used in the action plan.

Aled Owen expressed concern that there were a number of items which had not been included within the action plan, and suggested that the following should be incorporated:-

· Provision of a BMX track.

· Cycleway improvements.

· Community use of new schools.

· Half Pipe / Skateboard facility - Parr Fold Park - Improvements suggested by young people.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT any comments on the draft Community Action Plan be forwarded to Anton Schultz at the earliest opportunity.




(2) THAT the suggestions made be incorporated.
66.
BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE - PROGRAMME AND

CONSULTATION UPDATE
Mike Hall submitted a report containing details of the latest update on the Building Schools for the Future programme, and how it related to the Little Hulton/Walkden area.

Reference was made to (a) concerns expressed with regard to the number of Catholic pupils, and whether they could be accommodated, (b) Walkden High School and St. George’s R.C. High School, as they were considered to be successful schools, however, Harrop Fold School still needed to prove itself, (c) the development of the new schools, and whether sustainable issues had been considered to reduce energy costs, (d) St. George’s R.C. High School, and why it had been selected for closure, as it was a valuable asset to the community, (e) traffic congestion, and difficulties which would be experienced if young people had to travel to schools in different areas, (f) a traffic survey which had been undertaken on Birch Road, and the need to consider Old Clough Lane and Rydal Crescent as part of any proposals, (g) concerns expressed with regard to drainage on the proposed site of the new school, and information was requested as to why the field at the back of Walkden High School could not be used to extend the current premises, (h) the proposed plans for the new school, and whether they would include a swimming pool, (i) the proposed access to the new Walkden High School and what action would be taken if the suggested arrangements were not considered to be satisfactory by the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel, and (j) the building of a new school, and concerns expressed with regard to its impact on the residents of Mereclough Avenue, Birch Road and Rydal Crescent.
Mike Hall reported that (i) whilst there would be 300 places available for Catholic pupils in Walkden, there would also be a further 300 at All Hallows and St. Ambrose R.C. High Schools, and provisions had been made to ensure that each child could be accommodated, (ii) sustainability issues were a major part of the proposals for the new schools, (iii) when considering the closure of a school, projected pupil numbers had to be investigated, and St. George’s R.C. High School was not the only school which was proposed for closure, however, it was acknowledged that it was a difficult decision, (iv) with regard to traffic congestion and those pupils who would need to travel from Walkden to Swinton, the provision of a yellow school bus scheme was currently being investigated, (v) with regard to the proposed access to the new Walkden High School, options were still being explored as part of the planning process, (vi) there were no proposals to provide a swimming pool in the new school, and the funding for such a facility was not available as part of the programme, (vii) investigations had been made with regard to the siting of the new Walkden High School, and whether the area behind the existing premises was suitable, and bidders would be given an opportunity to identify whether such a location was feasible, but there would be difficulties in trying to build a new school whilst continuing its day to day operation, (viii) in depth traffic counts would be undertaken as part of the planning process, (ix) the community school would not be open seven days per week with 1,500 children in attendance, and members of the community had indicated that such facilities would be a valuable asset for the area, and (x) a considerable amount of negotiations would be held with planning officers and the community with regard to the building/design of the new schools which would also include the access arrangements.

Councillor Iain Lindley referred to the traffic count which had been undertaken on Birch Road, and indicated that this had been requested as part of the proposals being considered by Members of the Highways Devolved Budget and Road Safety Sub-Group, following concerns expressed by local residents.

RESOLVED:
THAT Mike Hall be thanked for the information provided.

67.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP HELD ON 12TH NOVEMBER, 2007 

Anton Schultz submitted a report containing details of the recommendations made by the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group, at its meeting held on 12th November, 2007.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group, made at its meeting held on 12th November, 2007, be endorsed.



(2) THAT it be noted that the application submitted by the Little Hulton Children’s Centre had since been withdrawn.

68.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements:-

· Christmas lights in Little Hulton.

· Friends of Walkden Station - Funding provided to carry out improvements.

· Youth Service provision.

· Provision of a disabled toilet on the Cawdor Street Allotment, and planning approval to erect a wind turbine and solar planner.

69.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 28TH JANUARY, 2008

RESOLVED:
THAT any items for inclusion on the agenda for the meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 28th January, 2008, be forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager, at the earliest opportunity.

70.
ITEM FOR INFORMATION ONLY

Employment and Skills
Marie Johnson circulated details of taster sessions to be delivered in Little Hulton, which provided opportunities to develop new skills, and anyone interested could book a place at the One Stop Shop.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

71.
SEASONAL GREETINGS
The Chairman wished all those present a Merry Christmas and a Happy Peaceful New Year.

72.
ANTON SCHULTZ

RESOLVED:
THAT Anton Schultz be thanked for all his hard work in the area.

73.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Monday, 28th January, 2008, at the Sure Start Children’s Centre, Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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